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Subject:
Packaged retail and insurance based investment products (PRIIPs) with environmental or social objectives (EOS) - Delegated Act
Dear Vice-President,

On February 1st Christian Thimann, Chair of the High-Level Working Group on Sustainable Finance (HLEG), presented the final recommendations of the HLEG to the Members of the Economic and Monetary Affairs Committee (ECON). The Final Report “Financing a sustainable European Economy” was welcomed by the Members as an important step for the Union in meeting both the Sustainable Development Goals as well as the Paris Agreement. You will find that the ECON Committee stands prepared to contribute with the Commission to the delivery of concrete results to the European citizens.

As co-legislators we are particularly aware of the great amount of suggestions set out in the Final Report which are to be debated in the context of upcoming Commission legislative proposals. We wish to underline the importance of incremental steps in contributing to the area of sustainable finance, whilst aiming at preventing competitive distortions, market inconsistencies and aggregation of risks.

We appreciate the fact that the Commission sees that there are many ways to stimulate and support sustainability, a very important Union objective, but note that financial markets regulation has the primary objective to care for financial stability and consumer protection. There has to be a balanced choice about the appropriate means to achieve the important goal of sustainability that we all share.

It was due to the Parliament’s negotiating team on Regulation (EU) No 1286/2014 that Article 8(4) of the Regulation contains the power for the Commission to develop delegated acts to specify the details of the procedures used to establish whether a packaged retail and insurance based investment product (PRIIP) targets specific environmental or social objectives (EOS). Whilst we recognise the work done by the European Supervisory Authorities (ESAs), further to the mandate provided by the Commission in 2016, we believe that this mandate both came too late (in particular, too late for the delegated act power to be exercised before the date of application of the KID obligation at the start of the year - even though that was, following the co-legislators’ demand, postponed for one year) and was cautiously drafted. While we fully acknowledge the Commission’s and the ESAs’ aim to stay within the co-legislators’ mandate and to take into account the outcome of the public consultation, we believe that the Commission and the ESAs acted on the empowerment and the subsequent mandate in process-driven way, and may have missed the opportunity to address the full range of social and environmental objectives that could be targeted and whether different requirements could be set accordingly. 

Besides, we note that the ESAs specified in their RTS and Joint Technical Advice neither, as set out in Article 8(5)(a), the details of the presentation and the content of each of the elements of information when, where applicable, referring to specific environmental or social objectives targeted by a product, nor, as set out in Article 8(4), the procedures used to establish whether a PRIIP targets specific environmental or social objectives.
We would like to take the opportunity to encourage the ESAs to develop further expertise in this area.

This empowerment was one of Parliament’s demands during the interinstitutional negotiations and the EP’s negotiating team believes the Commission should take the opportunity to advance its sustainable finance agenda through reflecting its high level of ambition in the work to be delivered on the PRIIPs EOS delegated act. When the Commission decides to translate the ESAs’ advice into a draft delegated act, the draft act should be presented ahead of its publication to the PRIIPs negotiating team of the Parliament for an informal ex-ante scrutiny.

We believe that the empowerment in the PRIIPs Regulation allows for a swift action, independent of the new legislative initiatives awaited in the context of the recent HLEG report.
Yours sincerely, 

Roberto Gualtieri






Pervenche Berès 


ECON Chair 
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